

March 23, 2021

## Via email and upload to the Environmental Registry of Ontario

Mr. Sean Fraser, Director (A)
Provincial Planning Policy Branch
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing
College Park 13<sup>th</sup> Floor
777 Bay Street
Toronto ON M7A 2J3

Dear Mr. Fraser:

**Subject:** Central Lake Ontario Conservation Authority Comments for

**Consultation on Growing the Size of the Greenbelt** 

**Environmental Registry of Ontario Notice Number 019-3136** 

**CLOCA File# PGDP22** 

At their meeting of March 16, 2021, the Central Lake Ontario Conservation Authority (CLOCA) Board of Directors passed the following Resolution:

Res. #25 Moved by R. Hooper

Seconded by I. McDougall

THAT the Analysis Commentary in Staff Report 5731-21 be endorsed and submitted to the Province of Ontario and Conservation Ontario as CLOCA's comments regarding Environmental Registry Posting 019-3136; and,

THAT Staff Report 5731-21 be circulated to Watershed Municipalities, Members of Provincial Parliament, Members of Parliament and adjacent Conservation Authorities for their information.

THAT the Province of Ontario be requested to provide implementing land acquisition funding to acquire new public Greenbelt Urban River Valley connection lands including Lake Ontario Waterfront lands.

Res. #25, CARRIED AS AMENDED

Accordingly, please find the endorsed staff report and attachments enclosed with this letter for detailed commentary.

Specifically, the resolution captioned above and the enclosed commentary is intended to respond to Questions 3, 4 and 6 of the discussion questions contained in the Registry Notice.

Further, CLOCA's comments arise from the analysis contained in CLOCA's *Wildlife Corridor Protection* and Enhancement Plan (2015), which is also enclosed with this submission and may be viewed here: https://www.cloca.com/action-plans

Please contact me if you have any questions with respect to this submission.

Yours truly,

Chris Jones, MCIP, RPP

**Director of Planning and Regulation** 

CJ/

Encl. CLOCA Staff Report 5733-21 and attachments

CLOCA Wildlife Corridor Protection and Enhancement Plan (2015)

Cc: Hon. Mark Holland, MP (Ajax), Mark.Holland@parl.gc.ca

Rod Phillips, MPP (Ajax), <a href="mailto:rod.phillipsco@pc.ola.org">rod.phillipsco@pc.ola.org</a>

Hon. Erin O'Toole, MP (Durham), <a href="mailto:Erin.OToole@parl.gc.ca">Erin.OToole@parl.gc.ca</a>

Lindsey Park, MPP (Durham) kindsey.parkco@pc.ola.org

Colin Carrie, MP (Oshawa) colin.carrie@parl.gc.ca

Jennifer K. French, MPP (Oshawa) JFrench-CO@ndp.on.ca

Ryan Turnbull, MP (Whitby) Ryan.Turnbull@parl.gc.ca

Lorne Coe, MPP (Whitby – Oshawa) lorne.coeco@pc.ola.org

Jennifer O'Connell, MP (Pickering – Uxbridge) Jennifer.OConnell@parl.gc.ca

Hon. Peter Bethlenfalvy, MPP (Pickering-Uxbridge), Minister of Finance and President of the

Treasury Board peter.bethlenfalvyco@pc.ola.org

Ralph Walton, Regional Municipality of Durham, <a href="mailto:ralph.walton@durham.ca">ralph.walton@durham.ca</a>

Nicole Cooper, Town of Ajax, Nicole.Cooper@ajax.ca

June Gallagher, Municipality of Clarington, clerks@clarington.net

Mary Madeiros, City of Oshawa, clerks@oshawa.ca

Debbie Shields, City of Pickering, clerks@pickering.ca

JP Newman, Township of Scugog, <a href="mailto:jnewman@scugog.ca">jnewman@scugog.ca</a>

Debbie Leroux, Township of Uxbridge dleroux@town.uxbridge.ca

Chris Harris, Town of Whitby, <a href="mailto:harrisc@whitby.ca">harrisc@whitby.ca</a>

Linda Laliberte, Ganaraska Region Conservation Authority, llaliberte@grca.on.ca

Mark Majchrowski, Kawartha Conservation, MMajchrowski@kawarthaconservation.com

Rob Baldwin, Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority, r.baldwin@lsrca.on.ca

Dan Marinigh, Otonabee Conservation, <a href="mailto:dmarinigh@otonabee.com">dmarinigh@otonabee.com</a>
John MacKenzie, Toronto and Region Conservation Authority, <a href="mailto:john.mackenzie@trca.on.ca">john.mackenzie@trca.on.ca</a>
Brian Bridgeman, Region of Durham, <a href="mailto:Brian.Bridgeman@durham.ca">Brian.Bridgeman@durham.ca</a>
Geoff Romanowski, Town of Ajax, <a href="mailto:Geoff.Romanowski@ajax.ca">Geoff.Romanowski@ajax.ca</a>
Ryan Windle, Municipality of Clarington, <a href="mailto:RWindle@clarington.net">RWindle@clarington.net</a>
Paul Ralph, City of Oshawa, <a href="mailto:pralph@oshawa.ca">pralph@oshawa.ca</a>
Kyle Bentley, City of Pickering, <a href="mailto:kbentley@pickering.ca">kbentley@pickering.ca</a>
Kevin Heritage, Township of Scugog, <a href="mailto:kheritage@scugog.ca">kheritage@scugog.ca</a>
Emilia Gruyters, Township of Uxbridge, <a href="mailto:egruyters@town.uxbridge.on.ca">egruyters@town.uxbridge.on.ca</a>
Roger Saunders, Town of Whitby, <a href="mailto:saundersr@whitby.ca">saundersr@whitby.ca</a>
Nicholas Fischer, Conservation Ontario, <a href="mailto:nFischer@conservationontario.ca">nFischer@conservationontario.ca</a>
Chris Darling, CLOCA, <a href="mailto:cdarling@cloca.com">cdarling@cloca.com</a>
Jamie Davidson, CLOCA, <a href="mailto:jdavidson@cloca.com">jdavidson@cloca.com</a>

g:\planning\planning\comments\2021\pgdp22 cloca comments - greenbelt expansion.docx